
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 21st, 2020
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, September 21st, 2020. Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at the Town Hall at 7:00 pm with a salute to the flag, led by Councilwoman Mary Weinberger.
Roll call: 
Wendy Burton – present



Margaret Fallon – absent (but would arrive later)
Mary Weinberger – present



Frank Pepe – present



Paul Coughlin – present


This Special Meeting was called in order to close the Public Hearings on the Cablevision Franchise revocation, which was left open from Tuesday, September 8th, as well as several other business items to be addressed.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. CLOSE CABLEVISION PUBLIC HEARING:  Supervisor Burton made a motion to close the Public Hearing on the possible revocation of the Cablevision Franchise agreement, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  This public hearing was left open for two weeks so that citizens could make further comments.  Roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  Motion carried.

2. FIRE PREVENTION WEEK PROCLAMATION: This will be addressed at the October meeting.

3. APPOINT SECRETARY FOR THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN COMMITTEE: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Frank Pepe, to appoint Danielle Hardman as the secretary to the Comprehensive Plan Committee, at $16 per hour for 10 hours per month.  The Committee is hoping to finish their work in eight months.
4. DUAL FACTOR AUTHENTICATION FOR TOWN EMAILS: As a matter of additional security for Town emails, a motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to have the Town’s IT company, PCA of Rhinebeck, implement a dual factor authentication for all town email accounts at a cost of $300.  Councilman Pepe asked that he get a copy of this to forward to the Town’s insurance company.  Roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  Motion carried.


A motion to close this Special Meeting at 7:06 pm was made by Mary Weinberger, seconded by Paul Coughlin, with all present voting in favor.  Motion carried.


The Town Board members went into their first Budget Workshop for the Supervisor’s Tentative Budget that had been received.  Additional workshops were scheduled for Sept. 28th. October 12th, October 19th and a planned Public Hearing for October 22nd.  A final Budget meeting for final revisions and adoption was scheduled for October 29th.
Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

